Mallorytown.ca

Mayor Roger Haley 213-4337

Councillors Richard Marcoux 923-2430

Carson Massey 613-923-2432

Jeff Poole 613-923-5002

Gail Williams 613-923-5040

Township Office 923-2251

Public Works Department 923-5074

Fire Department 923-5216

Building Department 923-2251

Library 923-1790

Clerk Elaine Covey

Treasurer Sherry Reed

Administrative Assistant Jennifer Ault

Public Works Superintendent William Patterson

Equipment Operator Reg Simpson

Fire Chief Greg Halladay

Deputy Fire Chief Mike Purcell

Chief Building Official Ernest Tkachuk

By-law Enforcement Officer Ken Gilpin



INFORMATION BULLETIN

WASTE DISPOSAL SITE SUMMER HOURS

May 1st to Oct. 31st: TUESDAYS & THURSDAYS – 11:00 am to 5:00 pm SATURDAYS – 9:00 am to 5:00 pm

TOWNSHIP OFFICE SUMMER HOURS

The Township Office will be closed Wednesdays from July 1st until August 26th, inclusively.

NO SALVAGING AT WASTE SITE

Council would like to remind all users of the waste disposal site that salvaging of any item from the waste site is NOT PERMITTED at any time.

STYROFOAM RECYCLING

All Styrofoam **MUST BE BAGGED IN CLEAR BAGS**. **PLEASE DO NOT** place loose items in this bin at the waste site. Clear bags are made available at the bin. You may recycle rigid material only and it must be clean and dry. Please remove all leftover food (and rinse), absorbent pads, stretch wrap, labels, tape, paper, attached plastic or metal.

Important*** Styrofoam is very costly to recycle and the attendant is continually finding loose material in the bin. If all material is not bagged, the entire bin is rejected by the company which processes it for recycling. If compliance by residents does not improve, the result will be the elimination of this recycling program.

SMOKE FREE ONTARIO ACT

Starting January 1, 2015, smoking is no longer allowed at public outdoor sporting areas, spectator areas, and public areas within 20 metres of any point of the edge of the sporting or spectator area. Effective January 1, 2015, smoking is no longer permitted on children's playgrounds or in public spaces within 20 metres of a playground.

This applies to the outdoor sporting areas and playgrounds located at the recreation park in Mallorytown. Signs have been posted and local public health units will carry out inspections and respond to complaints regarding smoking on and around these areas.

COMMUNITY IN BLOOM

Join the "Front of Yonge Community In Bloom" as they host their 14th Annual Hidden Garden Tour Saturday, July 11th, 2015 from 9am to 3pm. This event will take place rain or shine. Tickets are available at Purcell's Freshmart and the Brockville Tourism Office at 10 Market St. W. or you may call 613-923-5159, to reserve your ticket. Tickets purchased in advance are \$15, or \$18 on tour day which includes tea and a light lunch. Come celebrate with us!

FINAL TAX BILLS

The first installment of the final tax bills is due June 30th. The final installment is due September 30th. Reminders will not be sent prior to the due date for the final bills.

IF YOU'RE
BURNING
GARBAGE,
YOU'RE
MAKING
POISON



In an effort to raise awareness about the effects of garbage burning, Front of Yonge Council would like residents to be aware of the following:

Burning plastic, rubber or other man-made materials creates dioxin and other dangerous toxins in the air, soil & groundwater. This endangers you, your children, your neighbours, your pets, birds and fish – with tumours, cancer, learning disorders, infertility, immune system problems, asthma, and other diseases. Children, teenagers & pregnant women are at the highest risk. The resulting ash is also toxic and can easily get into the ground and into your well water. Dioxin and other chemicals are totally invisible, and their health effects are not immediate. It is easy to be unaware of the problems. But once you are aware, it doesn't make sense to continue. It may be hard to accept that the simple act of burning your garbage endangers you and your family but the longer you continue, the more poisons accumulate in your body.

Ideally, you shouldn't burn anything, other than for cooking food or heating your house. Burning leaves, plant clippings, paper, cardboard, and clean, unpainted, untreated wood is less hazardous than plastics — but is still not a healthy practice. **NOTE: A burn permit is required for all open burning including campfires and burn barrels.**

UPCOMING EVENTS

MALLORY COACH HOUSE 10th ANNIVERSARY – SUNDAY, JUNE 28th Pork on a Bun & Strawberry Social

This year's Strawberry Social is combined with the Mallory Coach House's 10th anniversary celebration. Come by and enjoy pork on a bun and strawberry shortcake for \$5 each, at the Mallory Coach House Gardens from 12 – 4 pm. Live music will be performed by the Pie Plates.

MALLORYTOWN COUNTRY MARKET – SUNDAYS, JULY 19th TO SEPTEMBER 6th

Mallorytown Country Market is accepting applications for the 2015 season. Vendor information can be found on the Township's website: www.Mallorytown.ca, or by contacting the Township Office at 613-923-2251 or admin@frontofyonge.com.

BLUEBERRY SOCIAL - SUNDAY, AUGUST 2nd

VILLAGE FAIR - SATURDAY, AUGUST 22nd